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Greetings in the powerful name of Jesus from beautiful Brasília, Brazil! 
  As we close the month of June, our hearts are full of gratitude for all God has done — not only this month but throughout our 
first year of service here in Brazil. The journey has been nothing short of miraculous, and we are continually reminded that 
“Only what we do for Christ will last.” This truth echoes louder each day as we witness lives being touched and transformed 
by the Gospel. 

  This month was especially rich in ministry and fellowship. We had the great honor of hosting our dear friends, Pastor Maurice 
and Maria Clennon, along with their daughter Gabrielle, from Los Angeles, California. Their visit was a time of refreshing 
and revival. Gabrielle blessed us all with her anointed worship ministry, and the Clennons preached powerfully in four different 
churches during their stay.  

  We were also honored to participate in our District Congress and District Youth Meeting — events that continue to inspire 
and energize our hearts with the passion of young believers from throughout the district. Along with our midweek services, 
English classes, and Sunday services at both locations, we ended the month with a powerful evangelistic Sunday night service 
in Valparaíso, Goiás, with Pastor Leonel and his family. The spirit of the Lord moved and families were strengthened.  

  As our first term in Brazil draws to a close, we are filled with immense gratitude for the privilege of serving alongside you 
and witnessing the incredible work God is doing here. Our time pastoring the church here has been deeply rewarding and we've 
been continually inspired by the vibrant faith of this community. After much prayer and discernment, we have decided to 
conclude our pastoral role in Plano Piloto and embark on a new season focused on church planting in unreached areas of Brazil 
and leadership development conferences.  

  Additionally, we have also completed our application and all missionary continuing edeucation requirements to become 
Associate Missionaries. We are believing God that our application should be approved by General Conference this September! 
Starting in August, we will be fundraising for our next term. Please let us know if you would be interested in having us for a 
service to allow us to share our burden for the nation of Brazil! 

  We are extremely excited about what lies ahead and are so thankful for your continued partnership as we step into this next 
phase of our mission. As we reflect on this year, one scripture stands out clearly in our hearts: “Being confident of this very 
thing, that He who has begun a good work in you will complete it until the day of Jesus Christ (Philippians 1:6).” God has 
begun a good work — in us, through us, and among the people of Brazil. And He is faithful to complete it.  

 
We have learned this year to trust in God more deeply, love more fully, and serve more selflessly.  

 
In Christ's Love and Service, 
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                     We hosted visiting Pastors: Maurice & Maria Clennon, and their daughter Gabrielle 
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